MINUTES OF THE ASSEMBLY OF THE

EUROPEAN SOCIETY OF FUZZY LOGIC AND TECHNOLOGY (EUSFLAT)

In Mallorca, the 24th of September 1999, at 17:45 h, the assembly of EUSFLAT congregates in
the Salon de Actos (Son Lledo) of the University of Balear [slands presided by Mr. Francesc
Esteva, in order to develop the following agenda:
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Approval, if there is agreement, of the last assembly minutes.

Professor Trillas suggests a small change in Point 8 of the minutes, which were previously
sent to members of the Association; thus, instead of “... his gratitude to members of the
University of Granada ...” he proposes to state that *... the gratitude of the Assembly to
members of the University of Granada ...”. With this change, minutes are approved by
assent.

Report from the President.

The President, Mr. Esteva, reports a detailed information on the number of members and
countries having members associated to EUSFLAT, as well as the fact that the Association
belongs to IFSA as an institutional member. He points out that the journal Mathware & Soft
Computing has been consolidated, and some activities in which EUSFLAT has been
represented are commented.

Mr. Esteva also expresses his deep gratitude to the local organizers of the EUSFLAT-
ESTYLF Joint Conference.

Approval of the financial report.

The treasurer, Mr. Pere Garcia, presented the financial report. Some questions by Professors
Saade and Gotwald on the journal Mathware & Soft Computing expenses an on some
detected deviations are answered, and the financial report gets then to be approved.

Report on Mathware & Soft Computing.

Professor Jacas presents a report on the activities related to the journal. As a new editor to
handle papers regarding Applications, Professor Castro has been designed, whereas
Professor Jacas continues as the responsible for the theoretical aspects.

Professor Kozcy congratulates the editors because of this new policy, and he suggesis to
develop statistics on the distribution of papers in the two groups.

Mr. Esteva remarks the interest of preparing in a future a special issue on applications.

A short discussion is made on the suitability of considering every year a special 1ssue to
collect a selection of papers from the Spanish ESTYLF Conference. In accordance with Mr.
Dubois, an alternative option 1s to consider Fuzzy Sets and Systems for such a purpose.

Mr. De Baets proposes to get the journal Mathware & Soft Computing to be included in the
Science Citation Index, and the president encourages the editors to follow as much as
possible the required steps to get this target.

EUSFLAT Board Election..
The President explains that, in accordance with objectives to be covered, a possible
structure of EUSFLAT Board is that of having the president, the secretary, the treasurer,






